
 
 

 
 
 
 
  
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
  

 

 

SHAG  RAG 
MAY 2007 

Burlington Shag Club 
P. O. Box 1174 
Burlington, NC 27216-1174 
 
 
Address Correction Requested 

 

Sharing Helping Always Giving 
 

The purpose or our Club is to Promote and Preserve Shag Dancing and Beach Music. 



Shag Rag                  Burlington Shag Club 

     Incorporated 1985 
  www.burlingtonshagclub.com 
                                May 2007 

         From the Prez, 
        Greetings everyone!   Well, what can I say, “fifth time in a row”.  
Congratulations to the Burlington Shag Club.  We’ve “definitely” made 
our mark on Mainstreet!   All the excitement and energy from the float 
participants was phenomenal.  We had cows grazing, cookies dancing 
and leaves bouncing.  What a theme!  Visit our website to see it all.  
Thanks to all the participants and supporters from the crowd.  A special 
thanks to Pam McHone and Brenda Smith for pulling it all together.  
Great job! 
And, just around the corner, our Area Shag Club Party Luau which is 
planned for June 9th from 8:00 – 12:30 at the Moose Lodge.  The 
different groups are geared up for the workshops with only three weeks 
to go.  Come help out that day to decorate.  Checkout the flyer on our 
website for more details.  We’re expecting a huge crowd this year. 
We have three teams supporting Eden’s Golf Tournament on Saturday 
the 5th.  Thanks, I’m sure they’ll appreciate our attendance. 
We’re on the final stages of the By-Laws.  At our last meeting Sheila 
asked that everyone read over the by-laws and mark any questions or 
comments to bring to the final meeting.  Meeting date still to be 
announced.  Thanks to Sheila for your hard work, this has been a long 
process. 
Personally, I want to thank everyone for their support so far this year; 
it’s going fast. Please keep being involved. 
 

See you Friday – keep on Shagging! 
 

Jim West 
 

jswest@mebtel.net 
 
 
 
                       
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

                 
 
To advertise in both areas the price list is as follows:   

       Size    One-half year  Full Year 
 

Business Card    $50.00   $90.00 
One Quarter of Page  $75.00   $130.00 
One Half Page   $130.00   $200.00 
 
 

To advertise in one or the other areas the price list is as follows: 
 

        Size    One-half Year  Full Year 
 

Business Card    $35.00   $60.00 
One Quarter of Page  $50.00   $95.00 
One Half Page   $85.00   $130.00 
 

If you sell or buy an advertisement, please forward it to Mary Gregory as soon as 
possible.  Mary will place it on the website and forward it to the editor of the 
newsletter for printing.   
 

If you would like to advertise with us, there is space available.  
Contact the newsletter editor, or one of the club officers and we 
will be happy to set up whichever type of advertising you prefer. 
Newsletter Editor:  Sheila Walker 336-227-8029 
 

 
 

 

Minutes of April Business Meeting - April 13th, 2007 
Submitted by Michelle Thomas 

Meeting Attendees:  
 

Michelle Thomas 
 

Evelyn Turner 
 

Betty Honeycutt 
 

Ronnie Gregory 
Mary Gregory Ray Jolly Brian Johnson Penny Simmons 

Louise Flanigan Judy Lindley Judy Smith Mary Ann 
Lynch 

Jimmy Lynch Hugh Walker Sheila Walker Stephanie West 
Gloria Thompson Joni James Baxter Sellars Brenda Smith 

Kent Bradsher Randy Graham June Graham Chuck Upchurch 
Denise Upchurch Clint Sharpe Angie Sharpe Bob Bason 

Sharon Bason Ellen Dodson Steve Pettigrew Carol Pettigrew 
Jim West Martha Shoffner Ed Willis Rich Rohrer 

Tammy Rohrer Jondeen Terry Sissy Tillman Terri Overbey 
Fred Hallaman Jackie Hallaman Charles Lindley Butch Dowd 

Pam Hord Tracy Keel Bobbie McLamb Pam McHone 
Steve McHone David Satterfield Judy Satterfield  

1.  The April business meeting was brought to order by the 
president.  Jim thanked everyone for his or her continuous 
enthusiasm.  He challenged all members to come out and 
support the various committees to make our club even more 
successful and exciting. 

2. Minutes from the March meeting were read by the secretary.  
Motion was made and seconded for minutes to be accepted as 
written.  Motion passed.  Year to date membership renewals 
were at 197. 

3. The treasury report was distributed in the meeting by the 
treasurer.  The report was accepted as presented by David.  The 
balance as of April 13th was $10,187.05. 

4. Bylaws – Latest draft of bylaws were passed out by Sheila 
Walker.  Please read over and mark any questions/comments 
and bring those to the next meeting which should also be the 
final meeting.  Meeting date TBA.  Shelia also recognized the 
entire bylaws committee for all their hard work and 
commitment. 

5. Spring SOS – Jim covered various events and tea parties that 
our members were invited to participate in. 

6. Parade Workshop – Pam McHone reported that the float, 
costumes and props were going great.  A work day and cook out 
would be held the next day to finish up the throw outs and the 
float. 

7. Area Party Luau – Stephanie reported the luau committees 
were meeting and plans were progressing nicely.  She still needs 
help and volunteers especially on the day of the luau for 
decorating – June 9th. 



8. Upcoming events – 
a. Danville IRS Party – April 14th 
b. Eden Golf Tournament – looking for golfers to play in 

Eden’s tournament to be held on May 5th.  See Chuck 
Upchurch if you are interested in playing this year. 

c. Eno Area Party – May 19th 
d. Hall of Fame golf tournament in Pinehurst on May 12th.  

See Jim for further details. 
9. ACSC workshop in Augusta, GA, July 13th – 15th.  A block of 

rooms are being held for any interested members.  See Ronnie 
for additional information. 

10. BSC Appreciation Pool Party – date TBD during the month of 
August.  Motion was made and passed for club to provide $500 
for the party. 

11. Special Olympics Golf Tournament – August 25th - please see 
Denise or Chuck Upchurch if you know of any potential 
sponsors.  They have all ready began contacting past sponsors. 

12. Fall SOS Tea Party – motion made and passed to have a club 
sponsored party at the Arcade the first Saturday of the Fall 
SOS.  Club will donate $500 for the tea party.   

13. Cruise – Baxter reported that 35 cabins ~70 people are on board 
for the 2008 cruise. Don’t forget to apply for you passports 
soon. 

14. Bowling night – Denise will be posting an article in the next 
newsletter spotlighting all the winners, pictures and fun of the 
BSC bowling night, 

15. Please continue to email or call Louise Flanigan for Sunshine 
news and updates. She has sent out about 19 cards year to date. 

16. Please email Shelia or Mary if you prefer to have your 
newsletter via email instead of by mail. 

17. Meeting was adjourned after Hugh Walker won the 50/50 pot of 
$48. 

Happy SOS!  
******Please get those memberships renewed****** 

Thanks, 
 Michelle 

Current Membership    !!!!         
    197   
 
 

NC Shag Tag  
 
You can go to the NC Shag Tag web site www.ncshag@yahoo.com  to 
get information and to download an application to order your tag.    

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
                         

                       
 
 
 
  
              
                 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Treasury Report 
 

Balance on  3/16/07  $11,240.15 
                  Income                                              Expenses 
50/50 Drawing $55.00 DJ’s $400.00 
Membership 225.00 Office Supplies 49.38 
SOS Cards 300.00 SOS Cards 180.00 
Interest 
Earned 1.02  Float Exp.                  

704.74 

  .Bowling 300.00 
Total Income =          $581.02     Total Expenses =                  $1634.12 

Balance on  4/13/07  $10,187.05 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ENO Beach Area Party 
 

May 19, 2007 
7 – Until 

50’s Party 
Prizes for the best 50’s dress 

Plenty of free food 
 

DJ – Jim Waye 



 

 

 

 

           
MAY 18, 2007 

8:00 PM 
Ramada Inn 

 

                              
   

Thomas Johnston 
Tommy Stafford 
Vicki Stafford 

Gail Riley 
Marian Decowski 

 
Congratulations on joining the best Shag Club in the 
Association.  We hope that you will join in and become a very 
active in your new club and get to know all of you new 
family. 

 
From all of your new Shag Family we wish to welcome you to the best 
Shag Club around. 

                          

If you have any issues or concerns to be discussed, please bring them to the 
business meeting to be presented.  With the help of your fellow members all 
issues and concerns can be resolved. 
                                                                                                
 

                         

          

May Name June Name 
3 Sheila Bishop 2 Connie Sharpe 
3 Thomas Rich 4 David Robertson 
6 Jimmy Lynch 6 Glenda White 
6 Louie Madden 16 Charlie Gregory 
8 Betty Honeycutt 16 Billy Puckett 

10 Ed Smith 19 Marge Hatley 
10 Kay Dedrick 22 Randy Sykes 
12 Don McKinney 23 Julie Haughton 
23 Larry Jordan 26 Penny Simmons 
27 Baxter Sellars 29 Dennis Melton 
28 Cheryl Danielson 29 Rich Rohrer 
28 Libbi Oakes 30 Jackie Hallaman 
30 Jeanette Puckette 
30 Vicki Stafford 



                                   

  

       Sunshine News! 
 

                   Larry Hursey's Wife Barbara passed away.  

                   Fran Bonkowski recently had surgery. 

                   Mike Wilson broke his heel and forearm. 

                   Ron Fogleman has had surgery. 

                   Congratulations! to Mike Wilson and Debbie They are getting married on May 5, 2007 

Please keep all of these dear friends and their families in your thoughts and 
prayers during their time of sickness and or grief.  We look forward to seeing you 
guys back at the club and doing what you do best…Shagging with your friends. 
For anyone needing to report someone’s name to the Sunshine committee 
for any reason, please contact Louise Flanigan-committee chair, and Mary 
Gregory-web master.   
You may reach Louise by email address: lflanigan@bellsouth.net or by phone 
336-227-0902. 
You may reach Mary by email address: windmill@triad.rr.com or by phone  
336-585-1118. 

 
 

                        Parade 
In 2003 first place was brought home with the Crabs! 
In 2004 first place was brought home as they Boogied with the Shotguns! 
In 2005 first place was brought home after they let the Dogs Out! 
In 2006 La Dee Dah!  First place was brought back home once again! 
In 2007   Sugar Cookies rose to the occasion and the elves danced home with 
another win!!! 

 
I am sure you will look forward to 
reading about the happenings of this 
great day from the co-chairs of the 
float committee.  A story will be in your 
next newsletter.  Hugh and I did not 
get to come down to OD, but BSC was 
certainly the topic on WPCM daily.  
Great Job Guys!!!!!!!!!! 
BSC has certainly put Burlington on the 
map!!!  Now what is next????? 
 

 
May 4, 2007 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada from 9:00 PM 
- 1:00 AM   DJ is Brent "Showtime" Lloyd  
May 5, 2007 
Steppin' Out Shag Club's 5th Annual Spring Charity Golf 
Tournament.........at Lynrock Golf Course at 636 Valley Drive (off Kings 
Highway) in Eden, NC....Shotgun start at 8:00 PM      
May 11, 2007 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada from 9:00 PM 
- 1:00 AM   DJ is Chuck Clodfelter  
May 18, 2007 
Burlington Shag Club "Business Meeting and Birthday Night" at Master's in 
the Ramada from 8:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is David "Loose Shoes" Tuttle  
May 25, 2007 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada from 9:00 PM 
- 1:00 AM   DJ is Hugh "The Dancin' Man" Walker  
June 1, 2007 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada from 9:00 PM 
- 1:00 AM   DJ is TBA  
June 8, 2007 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" and Luau Pre-Party at Master's in the 
Ramada from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is TBA  
June 9, 2007 
Burlington Shag Club's "Luau and Meet The Area Shag Club Party" 
........Location is the Moose Lodge.......$5.00 per person, $500 Cash 
Raffle, 50/50 Drawing, Dress Hawaiian Style, Hors D ouvres provided 
(Brown Bagging) Limited Bar Available - Beer, Wine, & Set-ups 
only.........Click Here for the Flyer....DJs are Jim Waye and Ron Russ  
June 15, 2007 
Burlington Shag Club "Business Meeting and Birthday Night" at Master's in 
the Ramada from 8:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is TBA  
June 22, 2007 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night at Master's in the Ramada from 9:00 PM 
- 1:00 AM   DJ is TBA  
June 29, 2007 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night at Master's in the Ramada from 9:00 PM 
- 1:00 AM   DJ is TBA  
July 6, 2007 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night at Master's in the Ramada from 9:00 PM 
- 1:00 AM   DJ is TBA 
July 13, 2007 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night at Master's in the Ramada from 9:00 PM 
- 1:00 AM   DJ is TBA 



Burlington Shag Club By-Laws Special Meeting 
 
During the April business meeting, a draft copy of the by-
laws was distributed to each member present.  Each 
member has been ask to review the draft and make any 
changes they wish to have discussed at the up coming 
discussion meeting for the possible approval of said by-laws.  
If you were not present during this meeting a copy has been 
mailed to you. Please keep up with your copy and bring it 
with you to the meeting.  There will not be extra copies for 
you at the meeting.   
 
The date for the discussion meeting has been set for May 24, 
2007 at 7:00 PM.  The meeting will be held at Ramada Inn.  
The location at Ramada Inn will be available at a later date.  
Please make every effort to attend this meeting.   
 
Please make sure that you bring your copy with you, and 
that you have taken the time to review your copy and have 
marked the areas you have questions or comments about.  
This will allow the meeting to flow much quickly.  This 
meeting will end promptly at 8:30 pm, no exceptions!   
 
Thank you, 
Sheila Walker, By-Laws committee Chair 
 
 
Remember:   
 
To have any input concerning the club’s newly 
Revises By-Laws, you have to be present at the  
By-Laws meeting.  That is the time to voice  
any concerns, likes or dislikes you may have. 
So have you opportunity to be heard and attend 
the meeting on May 24, 2007 at 7:00 PM. 
 
 
 

 

 
 



  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   


